
Installation of new roundabout, Cross Houses 

The Fletcher plans for the new roundabout in Cross Houses have now been approved by 

Shropshire Council. The legal agreements are in the process of being signed, once this is 

completed Fletcher’s can request a work permit from Shropshire Council to carry out the 

work. 

The planning conditions state that the roundabout has to be completed prior to the first 

occupation of the 2nd phase of development. 

There is no doubt that the work to install the new roundabout will be disruptive to local 

residents and traffic however once the new roundabout is complete we would see the 

benefits. There are four drawings of the scheme, one of which is reproduced below. We will 

ensure that all of the drawings will be on the Berrington Parish Council Website. 

As yet no dates have been discussed as to the timing of this work. As soon as confirmation is 

received we will ensure that notices are put up on the notice boards, information posted on 

the Parish Website and Facebook page and in The Pump if the timing is right. This will also 

include any alterations etc to the Bus Services and Bus Stops. 


